He will be greatly missed, as he has never been absent from Church and has been the most attentive of sidesmen. His resignation of the chairmanship of sidesmen is a call to other laymen in the congregation to take a more active part in welcoming strangers to the Church.

A hearty welcome home to Mr. Biggar and his family, whom we were glad to see in Church after an absence of three years.

In a sermon preached on Sunday morning, Sept. 22nd, a scheme for promoting fellowship among strangers attending St. George's and increasing the attendance of men at Church, was put before the congregation. At a well-attended meeting of men belonging to the congregation, including the two Churchwardens, held on Monday night, Sept. 30th, this plan was warmly endorsed and Sunday, Nov. 3rd, was chosen as the day on which it will be in-

augurated. Fifteen men promised active sympathy and six in addition undertook to assist the Brother-hood Chapter in the work of visiting boarding houses. We hope to give details of the scheme in our next issue.

Mr. Kenrick's Class for men will re-assemble on Sunday afternoon, October 13th. The Sunday School, thanks to the help of members of the congregation who have taken the places of those teachers who have been away from town, has been meeting since the beginning of September.

A Church worker who will be greatly missed is Mr. F. J. Walker, who was President of our Young People's Association. A handsome souvenir was given him by the Society on his departure for London, Ontario. His successor in Y.P.S. has not yet been chosen. His place as sidesman will be filled by Mr. W. S. Greening.

## United Empire Bank of Canada

Corner Yonge and Front Streets
TORONTO

## **FACILITIES**

This Bank has exceptional facilities for handling a large volume of business. It therefore solicits accounts, both checking and saving, offering liberal rates of interest and careful and courteous attention to all business whether large or small.